
 

  

  

 

Monday 15 May 2023 
 

  
  

What’s In Your Partners in Care Bulletin? 
  

This weekly bulletin provides details of training, guidance, access to 

past editions and lots more. There’s also helpful information on the 

web pages dedicated to our Independent Care Provider colleagues. 

Please click here to bookmark these pages 
  

 

 

 
 

Care Connected- Join Us On Wednesday  
 
The next session of our new care provider forum "Care Connected" will take place 
on Wednesday 17 May 10.30-11.30, which is open to all care providers and 
partner organisations from across North Yorkshire and York. The group is 
facilitated jointly by City of York Council, North Yorkshire Council and NHS 
Humber and North Yorkshire ICB and designed to help you access the updates 
relevant to you and your teams from across health and social care in one single 
place. The meeting takes place through Microsoft Teams every two weeks- to 
register to attend please follow this link.  
 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fimsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com%2Fwis%2Fclicktime%2Fv1%2Fquery%3Furl%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%252fabout-us%252fpartners-in-care1%252f%26umid%3D4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176%26auth%3Dde41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-bbf0e83e92c7cf5515363d6de38ef36730f878bc&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C1baaab6b28d8483c13f708db4d71dd4f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638188923659675240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=PoSYOHl%2FMKg1I%2FjwdbrzU4qjnjEq0JuFVScr0SOVs5k%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fevents.teams.microsoft.com%2Fevent%2Fd959c1ca-ef2c-4833-af4f-0f97746a75ca%40ad3d9c73-9830-44a1-b487-e1055441c70e&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C4c094f53001c4b7833b808db52225b45%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638194079741258946%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=1R51TO%2FtQYqdlsGaYGLVFR%2BaEckc%2B1HfV97i8E6h1Rs%3D&reserved=0


Topics covered in this session will include:  
 

 Takeover Session- DoLS and Mental Capacity Act Refresher for Providers 
 
These sessions will also be an opportunity to share key updates such as guidance 
changes and news from local services, quality improvement initiatives and 
programmes, learning and development, workforce, health and wellbeing, sharing 
of good practice and your chance to ask both questions of local services and fellow 
providers. If you are unable to make the session or you would like to access 
previous Care Connected, you can do so through the following link. 
 
 
 

                                                                              
 
Emerade Prefilled Injection Pens – Product Recall 
 
You should already be aware of this product recall through your services 
arrangements to receive drug alerts and patient safety warnings in line with CQC 
guidance and may already have contacted by the GP surgery regarding this. It is 
included here simply as a reminder.  
 
If you/your service were not aware of the product recall please ensure that you are 
signed up to receive such alerts. You can do this via the Central Alerting System 
(CAS). See information on how to do this through this link. It is advisable to use an 
email address that several staff can access. The email should be checked daily 
and relevant information actions taken as directed by the alert.  
 
If you are not aware of the alert the information actions for patients or carers of 
patients who use Emerade to take can be found through this link. 
 
 
 
                                            

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fabout-us%2Fsupporting-our-partners-in-care-quality-assurance-and-improvement-team%2Fcare-connected1%2F&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C60598711fc8d4759584008db47e03ee2%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638182800669603041%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bdte0xFtpBeG6QJet9hnYbpuH2EEKpdX0RSDNf197I0%3D&reserved=0
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=6202
https://www.gov.uk/drug-device-alerts/national-patient-safety-alert-class-1-medicines-recall-notification-recall-of-emerade-500-micrograms-and-emerade-300-micrograms-auto-injectors-due-to-the-potential-for-device-failure-natpsa-slash-2023-slash-004-slash-mhra


 

Will You Join Our Contenders for the 2023 Olympic Crown? 

 

The North Yorkshire and York Care Provider Olympics is back this summer, and is 

your chance to get those in your up and moving to promote the health benefits of 

physical activity while competing against fellow providers for to be our 2023 

Olympic Champions!  Will you join the 13 providers already signed up for this 

year's competition? Simply complete and return our registration form. Remember 

you have to be in it to win it.  To access the latest edition of our Olympic Bulletin 

please follow this link. This weeks edition includes guidance from Moving Medicine 

on approaching physical activity for those with a long term condition and taking into 

account of individual abilities and concerns to use movement to increase 

confidence, as well as some great tips and ideas form the new "Lets Get Moving" 

Website. For more information and to get involved please contact: 

sam.varo@nhs.net 

 

 

 

                                                                        

 

Engaging Young People to Work in the NHS and Care Sector 

 

When: Tuesday 23 May 11.30-12.15 

 

Come along to this webinar, to find out more about a Humber and North Yorkshire 

Prince's Trust Programme looking at we can work together to engage and support 

young people to work in the NHS and care sector, and to help those that have 

recently started to be retained and/or progress their career.  

 

Find out about our employability support offer and how we can help you to help us 

 

•         Find new talent 

•         Fill vacancies 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fseecmsfile%2F%3Fid%3D6185&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C2add3e90c7c34a9274c808db4d7facaa%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638188982969373908%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=M9aE7fmG9Y0Vk%2FLUpotRh6aBTElUbOZSFWladiRed5U%3D&reserved=0
https://www.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk/seecmsfile/?id=6200
mailto:sam.varo@nhs.net


•         Reduce turnover 

 

Please see follow this flyer for further information, and click here to register for this 

event. 

 

           

Need to know 

 

 

 
 

Curious About Care- Values Based Recruitment Tool 

 

Values-based recruitment is essential to ensuring you employ a compassionate, 

person-centred workforce that is committed to providing quality care. It can be 

tricky to know how to assess a candidate’s values and whether they align with 

those of your organisation. Skills for Care has worked with social care experts at 

University of York to create ‘Curious about Care’, a free evidence-based tool that 

can be used as part of your recruitment process. It allows you to explore different 

scenarios with a candidate to better understand their values, helping you assess if 

they are a good fit for your organisation. For more information please follow this 

link. 

 

 

 

 
 

Providing Personal Relationships Support  

 

People providing care and support should be equipped with the right values, skills 

and knowledge to support people with personal and sexual relationships. Skills for 

Care recently published a suite of training resources which can be used by training 

https://humberandnorthyorkshire.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2023/05/Online-Webinar-Princes-Trust.pdf
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fserver.smartmailer.tractivity.co.uk%2Flink.aspx%3Fq%3D2022%257c%252byPLqsi0PC1jZG4RYEwdtLHxVWk3WV5Ygo8Kl7OTbSs6AXpzTWhyKdZml87XQr5PeX1sGp%252b4rGSSP1COXAWcgoRdFsCFbRBApLj8ByYccj6pLDWRTpU9sXhC4DXlPolsYH6ruG7mxDdFj1UdQnhsYa1bD1dUGuWmYRNOnCRtTvu7AfUrkTbCXEw2tXmn6CUOiPCaiouqdm8tw3RrA1qgvBecBW2U8s2IprX1MU9Q5IpuEMIU5cEtztqVgemzBghsInOpqF8ctX4nLRDmZAizRjO2Vuhv%252bR%252bzA1d%252bfgqI1ACWP18lSWhz0AhbnmM5m7QnZFcYwUTRbsbpRZ69yOioOlWFOTmRgBEznwtY9wiGhMzgnkagt1DWbtmuKhrAz4aqebGFgx9dfdiZNud01CmgsQMxa%252fPClM0SCALRsfdpxWrXlW%252bng5jF6IBCQXsNzx0k&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7Cb44b70b5b21d4be54c2008db508c14fb%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638192334811068145%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=JCzqrxNT50IZ%2BdhIhn0HSL0cL8NCIDVfmwqQ1eWzNMc%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FRHUEuuHpDFOXtLddCbNVXfQmIJDTMJkZFRVLZZprQ2gx%2FLyMpaIxUBide63gJJW5x7jhCyFRpWacjlXIvBSN4uK0x&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7Cd1a51292ef84496bf29c08db51eb0efa%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638193842262070946%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=j%2F8l8bzCferib4qhvtBuICm155nuy1II1PExXWrawu0%3D&reserved=0


organisations or in-house training teams to improve learning in this area. They 

include PowerPoints slides, a facilitators guide, lesson plan and learner 

handouts. They have also produced a short video which discusses how the 

training materials can be used and why supporting relationships is important. To 

access these materials please follow this link. 

 

 

 
 

Free Sessions on Managing our Money, Menopause and Mental 

Health in May 

 

Colleagues working in health and care across Humber and North Yorkshire are 

invited to book a place on a series of free online health and wellbeing events 

planned for this month. Places are available for the following sessions:  

 

• Managing your menopause symptoms at work – Thursday 18 May 2023, 1-2pm  

• Grounding for good mental health – Friday 19 May 2023, 1-2.30pm  

• Menopause awareness at work – training for colleagues and line managers – 

Wednesday 24 May 2023, 12-1pm  

• Managing money through your different life stages – Thursday 25 May 2023, 

12.30-1.30pm 

 

You can book your place using the links for each event above or visit the HNY 

BookWhen website where you can browse details of all upcoming events.   

 

 

 

 
 

Capacity Tracker- DHSC Mandatory Submission Reminder  

 

A reminder to all CQC registered care homes and providers of domiciliary services, 

that the window will be opening this week for the mandated Department of Health 

and Social Care submission through the Capacity Tracker. All providers must 

complete the tracker at least once during this period at a condition of registration. 

The window this month falls between the 8 May and 15 May, and there are 

potential fines as a last resort for providers who do not update- so please be 

mindful of this. Further information on how the regulations will be enforced can be 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2F63ec8897d0834e13b23bccbc6b84fcf1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FlOZ8k2xYcXWtq8E7wxx7ze19Hhwn7yxTDuEMwBSaT0sx%2FLyMpaIxUBide63gJJW5x7jhCyFRpWacjlXIvBSN4uK0x&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7Cd1a51292ef84496bf29c08db51eb0efa%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638193842262070946%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Li4h034L69RQtxyY5fUAcV%2BJrwt6eMYkEV0gO1hzqh0%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbookwhen.com%2Fhcv%2Fe%2Fev-smur-20230518130000&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C1baaab6b28d8483c13f708db4d71dd4f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638188923659675240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2q8NsTkNyQxE2LcdX5TscLJrCeaCI6wvbhr5c9erzcc%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbookwhen.com%2Fhcv%2Fe%2Fev-s7cb-20230519130000&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C1baaab6b28d8483c13f708db4d71dd4f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638188923659675240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zDKzxjcSgPibRxgCts4g2MU4KgbFnEmHKHNVkFu3bOo%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbookwhen.com%2Fhcv%2Fe%2Fev-sht6-20230524120000&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C1baaab6b28d8483c13f708db4d71dd4f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638188923659675240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=uDjZ%2B8sk4Z8QC0rDtBQOf2%2FzBKK%2FmVbWS1%2FiTKsPgsQ%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fbookwhen.com%2Fhcv%2Fe%2Fev-s6il-20230525123000&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C1baaab6b28d8483c13f708db4d71dd4f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638188923659675240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zIe7oftRLWhTDLsdL5QY0nsIy4tOQV4cRzulUSsGHJI%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bookwhen.com%2Fhcv&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C1baaab6b28d8483c13f708db4d71dd4f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638188923659675240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ix99Vum%2Bcnt7oRCujBpab7b7X%2BlSYptjwCfhA%2FR%2Fui0%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bookwhen.com%2Fhcv&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C1baaab6b28d8483c13f708db4d71dd4f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638188923659675240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=ix99Vum%2Bcnt7oRCujBpab7b7X%2BlSYptjwCfhA%2FR%2Fui0%3D&reserved=0


found through this link. A reminder this doesn't replace the need for more regular 

(preferably daily) usage to allow local authority and health partners to support 

providers. For any support regarding the Capacity Tracker- Please contact the 

national helpdesk on: 0191 691 3729  

 

NB: North Yorkshire providers will see an additional survey on the Capacity 

Tracker this month. Unless you are a home taking part in a pilot being conducted 

by North Yorkshire Council there is no requirement to complete these 

 

 
 

Learning and Development Opportunities 

      

 

Digital Skills Framework for the 
Adult Social Care Sector 
Launch 
 
When: Thursday 16 May 10.00-11.30 
 
Skills for Care and The Digitising Social 
Care Programme (a joint NHS/DHSC 
unit) invite you to the launch of the 
updated Digital Skills Framework. 
 
The Digital Skills Framework is a free 
resource to support the development of 
digital skills across the adult social care 
workforce. It’s structured around seven 
themes and aims to help employers 
and individuals working in adult social 
care to plan their learning and choose 
the right digital skills training for their 
needs. You'll hear from those who have 
been involved in the development of 
the framework and employers who are 
already using it in the workplace. 
 
For more information and to register 
your place please follow this link.  

   

 
 

Adult Social Care Nurse 

Leadership Programme 

 

This programme is aimed at 

Registered Nurses working in a Social 

Care service. You will be in a 

leadership role such as head of care, 

team leader, care co-ordinator, 

registered manager or deputy 

manager with a clinical lead. It is 

designed to support delegates to 

understand their leadership style and 

the impact this has through 

undertaking a 360 appraisal, 

delegates will be allocated an 

independent mentor to further develop 

their leadership and management 

skills. The workshop sessions will be 

interactive with presentations, 

discussions and exercises that will 

support the development of 

knowledge. Each session will include 

an Action Learning Set which will 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fadult-social-care-provider-information-provisions-data-collection%2Fadult-social-care-provider-information-provisions-guidance-for-providers-on-data-collection&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C1baaab6b28d8483c13f708db4d71dd4f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638188923659675240%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=YDQN7F25x4BbypcyydoWIBjQLfU8T2Kvf5anqXQOkIY%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fevents.skillsforcare.org.uk%2Fskillsforcare%2Ffrontend%2Freg%2Fthome.csp%3FpageID%3D499413%26eventID%3D1579%26traceRedir%3D2&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C1baaab6b28d8483c13f708db4d71dd4f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638188923659831444%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=e%2FS69ylYbiBkLcARbFrPYgOQJdA2WHsiRGvMAHWfyvk%3D&reserved=0


enable real time discussion and 

generate ideas and potential 

resolutions to issues. Delegates will 

undertake a work based project to 

embed their learning. 

 

The programme is costed but there 

are 20 free places available to 

organisations within North Yorkshire 

and York. For more information please 

follow this link. The deadline for 

expressions of interest is 15 June 

2023. 

 
  

  

    

Further Information 

      

 

Contacts for Incident 

Reporting- Updated 

Process  
 

To report any patient safety concerns 

regarding York and Scarborough 

Teaching Hospitals NHS Foundation 

Trust, please complete and submit this 

form and send to yhstr.s2s@nhs.net 

This will allow the Trust to continuously 

receipt, acknowledge and investigate 

these concerns. 

 

To make a complaint or to highlight any 

concerns regarding Yorkshire 

Ambulance Service NHS Foundation 

Trust, please email 

yas.patientrelations@nhs.net. Please 

find through this link a template which 

you are able to complete, which will 

ensure they have all the information 

required to investigate. 

 

  

 

Chief Nurse for Adult Social 

Care Awards- Nominate Your 

Team! 

 

The Chief Nurse Awards are an 

opportunity to recognise the 

outstanding contribution made by 

social care staff, and celebrate those 

who go above and beyond in their 

work, provide outstanding care, 

commitment and inspiration to 

colleagues. As well as being able to 

nominate individual staff members for 

a gold and silver award, there is now 

also the chance to nominate your 

team!  

 

Further information on the award 

including the nomination criteria can 

be found through this link. We would 

encourage providers to have a think 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%2Fseecmsfile%2F%3Fid%3D6190&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C1baaab6b28d8483c13f708db4d71dd4f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638188923659831444%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=tlh0Y8a9JDRcAxJ9CF3Zmv1t9e7c5%2FNF%2BEJL6A3wtzU%3D&reserved=0
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fimsva91-ctp.trendmicro.com%2Fwis%2Fclicktime%2Fv1%2Fquery%3Furl%3Dhttps%253a%252f%252fwww.valeofyorkccg.nhs.uk%252fseecmsfile%252f%253fid%253d5609%26umid%3D4C0BCB7B-DB0E-BF05-BDF9-817C6DE50176%26auth%3Dde41389fcd07b045c2bf0b8b6a6bb2cde097bfb7-6f8be6dff1a7fc5a9c94efcc6df2212f10c83494&data=05%7C01%7Csam.varo%40nhs.net%7C1baaab6b28d8483c13f708db4d71dd4f%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638188923659831444%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000%7C%7C%7C&sdata=bdgxOBBRV9XpCQnVBnG5SE3enPo1DduBEyiKsWEfUD4%3D&reserved=0
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about staff meet these criteria and 

deserve recognition. We're happy to 

support with any nominations, and if 

you submit an application please copy 

us in so we can also celebrate the 

outstanding work undertaken 

everyday by care staff in our area. 

 
      
  
This bulletin is produced by York Health and Care Partnership   
  

Do you have….. 
  

▪ thoughts or comments to share? 

▪ news that you would like to feature in the bulletin?  

  

If so please contact sam.varo@nhs.net 
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